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Regular Council Meeting– July 19, 2022 

Appeal of Official Plan Amendment no. 12 

In a report prepared by Planner, Celina Whaling-Rae, Council was advised that the County of Huron 
had received an appeal to the Ontario Land Tribunal (OLT) regarding ACW Official Plan Amendment 
no. 12 (5 Year Review). As such, the changes to the Official Plan resulting from the recent 5-year 
review are not yet in full force and effect. Council agreed to postpone the special meeting scheduled 
for August 12th to review the zoning by-law until a later date.  

Century Heights Water Expansion EA – Construction of New Supply Well 

Council accepted a proposal from W.D. Hopper & Sons Ltd. in the amount of $81,815.00 plus HST 
for the drilling of a new supply well as part of the Century Heights Water System. For more 
information on the Century Heights Water Expansion Environmental Assessment, please visit 
https://acwtownship.ca/government/projects-initiatives/century-heights-class-ea.  

Consolidated Financial Statements 

Council was provided with the draft Financial Statements for the year ending December 31, 2021 
from the Township’s auditor, Seebach & Company Chartered Accountants. Council accepted the 
Financial Statements as prepared . They are available for review on the website at 
https://acwtownship.ca/government/treasury. 

Development Charges 

Council was provided with a presentation as well as a draft Development Charges Study Report 
prepared by Lisa Courtney, of BM Ross & Associates Ltd.. Council agreed to initiate the 60-day public 
review process following which Council may consider passing the development charges by-law, and 
further that Council hold a public meeting on August 23rd. For more information on Development 
Charges visit https://acwtownship.ca/government/projects-initiatives/development-charges.  
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Huron County Plowing Match 

The 2022 Huron County Plowing Match is set to take place in Ashfield-Colborne-Wawanosh on 
August 18th and 19th near St. Helens at the farm of Brian and Annette MacKenzie. The Township 
will have a booth at the event to greet visitors and highlight information on current initiatives. 

Parkland Dedication 

At the July 19th meeting of Council adopted By-Law 57-2022, being a by-law to provide for the 
conveyance of land for park or other public recreational purposes and/or cash in lieu of parkland 
dedication. View By-Law 57-2022 on our website at https://acwtownship.ca/government/by-laws.  

SLED Fund 2022 

Council received correspondence submitted by the Huron County Economic Development 
Department, advising of the approval of the 2022 SLED application. The $10,000 grant is to support 
to Dungannon Farmers’ Market which is held Fridays from May to September from 4:30 – 8:00 p.m. 
at the Dungannon Park.  

Upcoming Meeting Dates  

• Regular Council Meeting- August 23rd at 9:00 a.m.   
• Regular Council Meeting- September 6th at 9:00 a.m.   
• Regular Council Meeting- September 23rd at 9:00 a.m.  
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